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Papers were read as follows:

â€œ¿�RecentExperiences in the Use of the Curare and Pentothal Modlfication
of E.C.T.,â€• by Dr. P. D. W. SHEPHERD.

â€œ¿�TheDivisional System in Mental Hospital Organization,â€• by Dr. B. M.
C. GILSENAN.

A lively discussion ensued in which the following and others took part:
Drs. BARDON, MCCULLEY, REID, MCKEITH, HAYWARD, RUSSELL, FITZGERALD

and J. B. S. LEWIS.
This well-attended meeting concluded with tea at the Mansion.

SOUTH-WESTERN DIVISION.
THE SPRING MEETING, 1949, of the South-Western Division was held by kind

hospitality of Mrs. Fox and Dr. G. 0. COWDY at Brislington House, near Bristol,.
on Thursday, i 2 April, 1949.

Dr. R. E. HEMPHILL was in the Chair.
Nineteen members were present, and apologies for absence were received from

seven members.
No other nominations having been received by the Divisional Secretary, the

names of members recommended by the Divisional Committee of Management
were reported to the meeting, and the following were unanimously elected:

Divisional Chairman: Dr. T. J. HENNELLY.
Divisional Secretary: Dr. R. W. ARMSTRONG.
Junior Representative on Council: Dr. DELFUN LEwIs.

Dr. HENNELLY was installed as Divisional Chairman by the retiring Chairman,.
Dr. R. E. HEMPHILL.

The following were elected to ordinary membership:

FARE, JOHN, MB., B.Ch.(Wales), M.B., B.S.(London), D.P.M., Deputy
Superintendent. Cefn Coed Hospital; â€œ¿�Fairfield,â€• Cefn Coed Hospital,
Swansea.

Proposed by Drs. N. Moulson, I. M. Davies and J. P. Spillane.

PETIT, DINSHAW JEHANGIR, M.A., M.R.C.S., L.R.C.P., D.P.M., Barrister
at-Law, Assistant Psychiatric Physician, Cefn Coed Hospital, Swansea.

Proposed by Drs. N. Moulson, I. M. Davies and K. K. Drury.
The Divisional Secretary reported that he had received an invitation from

Dr. Allan for the next Divisional Meeting to be held at Exminster on a date to be
arranged later. It was unanimously agreed to accept this kind invitation.

Dr. D. PRENTICE then opened a discussion on the work of the Psychiatric
Advisory Panel of the South-Western Region. He gave an account of the com
position of the Panel and its functions. A discussion followed in which the Chair
man, Drs. BARBOUR, HEMPHILL, BAILEY, LEWIS, DAVIS, ALLAN and the SECRETARY
took part. Comparisons of the procedures in other Regions were made, and some
criticisms were expressed of the arrangements now in force in the South-Western
Region for professional advice being made available to the Regional Hospital
Board.

Dr. BAILEY then opened a discussion on the question of Mental Aftercare
as provided by Local Authorities, and this subject was taken up and developed
by Dr. SCOTT FORBES. It was felt that a closer degree of co-operation between
all those concerned with mental aftercare was highly desirable, and the following
resolution, proposed by Dr. BAILEY and seconded by Dr. SCOTT FORBES, was
unanimously approved:

Resolution.â€”That in view of the difficulties of aftercare work in psychiatric
cases, the Council of the Royal Medico-Psychological Association be asked to
seek a joint discussion on this subject with the Society of Medical Officers of
Health.
The Meeting terminated with a hearty vote of thanks, proposed by the Divisional

Chairman, to Mrs. Fox and Dr. C0WDY for their extremely kind hospitality, and
for arranging a most enjoyable meeting at Brislington House.
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